Port Norfolk Civic League
February 2, 2012
Meeting was called to order by Tom Getz at 7:05 pm in the Port Norfolk Recreation Center. 
Fire Chief Don Horton was in attendance.

Patrick Small with the Portsmouth Economic Development was the guest speaker. Mr. Small told us that his job was to bring new businesses to the city to help it grow and expand.  His department targets retail, marine time industry, modeling and simulation, defense contracting, healthcare and residential home sales.  We saw a video and several commercials that are now airing on the television.

The minutes were read.  Will made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Janet seconded.

Treasurer reported - $422.80 for parks, 1174.54 for the league.

Stabilization asked that you please not do anything without a permit and going through HPC.

Tom & Will will meet with the city on Feb 3 to discuss ways to improve the neighborhood.  Will ask us to give him a month to get his feet under him.  Please let him know of any eye sores and neighbors putting out trash inappropriately.  “Yard of the Month” will fall to his committee.  Tues. Jan.31 (was this the date) sailors from the USS Truman picked up 60 bags of trash from the waterfront along Bayview Blvd.  There will be a letter of appreciation sent from the league.
Recreation – Bike Rodeo will be April 7th – see details in Porch Talk.

Neighborhood Watch will meet 2nd and 4th Thurs. you will be emailed the location. 1st and 3rd Friday will be a neighborhood walk thru.  Meet at 7:00 at Reflection Walk. There will be sign available for $4 each or two for $7.

Kelly introduced Sgt. Stanley who spoke regarding the loitering at 7-11, and told us that the drug activity at the store was being addressed. Kelly encouraged everyone to join the neighborhood watch. Sgt. Stanley spoke about the Citizens Academy and asks that we contact him if you would like to attend.
We have 50 members.

There will be another Porch Crawl either at the end of April or early May.  We need volunteer porches.
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Paul  McGrath will take over Fountain Park.

Tom Getz read a letter to Mr. Keever of the Port Authority asking that the leagues be keep informed of any future prospects for the PMT site.

Notify Heather if you know of an elderly neighbor living alone in the neighborhood. We will see if they need any help.

Carolann Malbrough volunteered to do Membership.

Meet adjourned at 8:45.
